
Dear Praying Friends, 

We are excited with how God has been working the last several months. We can see His hand 
moving and preparing things for us. He has been impressing on us the urgency to get to 
Washington as soon as possible. After seeking counsel and much prayer, we believe God 
wants us to move to Washington in March of 2023. That is only six short months from now and 
there is much to be done!  

In preparation for our move, some repairs needed to be done to our current home in Georgia. 
Between meetings in June and July we were able to complete several of the repairs. Hopefully 
we will be able to finish the remaining repairs this Fall. Our prayer is that we can put the house 
on the market by November. Our upcoming move does present several important prayer 
requests:  

•  Sale of our home in Georgia. 
•  Downpayment for Washington home purchase. 
•  My upcoming ordination and our commissioning service. 
•  At least one trip to Washington in preparation for our move. 

Along with the above prayer requests, another would be the remainder of our support to 
come in. We are currently at 46% and ideally we would be over 80% by the time our family 
moves.  We serve a great God and we know He can do what we think is impossible.  I would 
ask that you pray with us for our support level need! 

We do have some openings in our schedule for November-January. If you know of a church 
that has a passion for church planting in the United States, I would appreciate their contact 
information. 

Our fall schedule is filling up!  We are in Ohio for several meetings and then we head to Kansas 
for the remainder of August. In September, we’re off to South Dakota.  

We are grateful for your faithful prayer and 
financial support.  You are faithfully holding 
the ropes so we can focus on the mission that 
God has called us to do.  Thank you!

We praise the Lord for: 
• A continued increase in our support level. 
• God continuing to fill our schedule with meetings. 
• Safety while traveling

We are praying for: 
• A softening of peoples hearts to the Lord’s work 
• Effective deputation ministry 
• God’s wisdom for our move to Washington

Our beautiful daughter turned 
nine just a few days into August.  
We could not be more proud of  
her.  She has a desire to serve 
the Lord and lead people to 
him, and we are thrilled with 
how she is growing in Him. 

Our son had the opportunity to 
go fishing the other evening, and 
he had a blast!  Its always fun to 
fish when they are biting!
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